
UVU Rotaract Contributes to the International Mountain Day Observation at Utah Valley 

University 

 On Wednesday, December 2nd, Utah International Mountain Forum (UIMF), a coalition of 

student clubs at Utah Valley university (UVU)  and a chapter of UNA-USA at UVU hosted a United 

Nations’ International Mountain Day observation at Utah Valley University. UNA-USA is the United 

Nations Association of the United States of America, a prominent and one of the oldest NGOs in 

the United States which promotes the United Nations. This event was sponsored by the UVU 

Office for Global Engagement and the Orem Rotary Club and UVU Rotaract, as UIMF members.  

 The COVID-19 pandemic has brought unprecedented challenges, to which UIMF adapted 

to. In order to respond to these challenges and ensure a successful event, UVU students 

employed the UVU student engaged learning model. Those helping with the event met every 

week, headed by UIMF Vice President Dallas Karren. At these meetings, we discussed updates 

on each of our assignments on the event task list. Each student reported on what they had 

accomplished, and made plans to complete any other necessary assignments.  

 

UIMF Vice President Dallas Karren moderates the virtual event 



 In organizing the event, I was able to work with Orem Rotary member Clark Merkley to 

assure the event could be hosted over Zoom, and sent out the appropriate links and other 

information so all attendees could have access to the event. We appreciate Orem Rotary for 

allowing us access to this service. 

 In addition, I was able to create a virtual brochure for the event. In order to accomplish 

this, I worked with Dylan Genes who collected the biographies from each speaker. I used these 

biographies on the brochure.  

 

On the day of the event, UIMF members, UVU Rotaract Members, Orem Rotary members, 

and other students met together virtually to celebrate the work of the United Nations, other NGOs, 

and local efforts at UVU made to advocate for those in mountainous communities. UIMF Vice 

President Dallas Karren moderated the event.  

First we heard from UIMF President Sam Elzinga, who highlighted the work UIMF has 

done to contribute to the UN sustainable development goals (SDGs), and to advocate for 

mountainous communities. He discussed the effective student engaged learning model UIMF 

employs to achieve these efforts. 



I had the opportunity to introduce Dr. Rusty Butler, who has contributed significantly to 

these efforts, and who is aiding UIMF members preparing to attend the 64th UN Commission on 

the Status of Women. UVU Rotaract advisor Abdrisaev then spoke to us.  

 

UNA USA Youth Engagement Manager Anna Mahalak address the event attendees 

Following his remarks, we were able to hear from Anna Mahalak, the Youth Engagement 

Manager at UNA USA. Ms. Mahalak spoke to us about the history of UNA USA, their youth 

programs, and invited UVU students to become involved in the UNA USA events. It was exciting 

and informative to hear from someone so involved in UNA USA. 



 

Orem Rotary President Dean Robinson speaks virtually at the eventa 

The final speaker of the event was Dean Robinson, Orem Rotary President. He provided 

context for the relationship between the UN and Rotary International, their mutual goals, and 

discussed local efforts Orem Rotary has made to contribute to the UN SDGs. As a member of 

UVU Rotaract, I am grateful to participate in the efforts of these two organizations to create 

wellbeing in our communities. We are thankful for Orem Rotary’s participation in the event.  

The event ended with a presentation of the UN’s Food and Agricultural Organization’s 

certificate for all those who have contributed to UN goals on campus this year. Despite the 

challenges of COVID-19, UIMF and UVU Rotaract continue to use student engaged learning to 

advocate for vulnerable populations in mountainous regions.  

Yana Andersen, UVU Rotaract President 
 


